Minutes of the
Southeast Interactive Long Distance Learning Consortium

Tuesday, March 5, 2013

A meeting of the Southeast Interactive Long Distance Learning Consortium was held on Tuesday, March 5, 2013 at the Southeast Area Cooperative office in Beresford, South Dakota.  Members present were:  Tim Rhead, Alcester-Hudson School District; Tom Culver, Avon School District; Tom Rice, Gayville-Volin School District; and Larry Johnke, Irene-Wakonda School District.  Also present were:  Matt Yost, Principal, Avon School District; Dave Hutchison, Principal, Irene-Wakonda School District; Jason Selchert, Coordinator; Bonnie Overweg, Dakota Academic; Lezlie Larsen, Director and Cheryl Johnson, Business Manager, Southeast Area Cooperative.


Larry Johnke called the meeting to order at 10:10 a.m.


Tim Rhead moved and Tom Culver seconded to approve the minutes of the February 20, 2013 meeting.  All present voted yes.


Tom Culver moved and Tim Rhead seconded to approve the financial report and payment of bills.  All present voted yes.


Tim Rhead moved and Tom Culver seconded to approve the agenda.  All present voted yes.


Bonnie Overweg reported that it is nine days until the e-rate deadline.  Most applications are complete by this time.  She apologized for not being in attendance at the last meeting, as she was stuck out of town.


Jason Selchert reported that the system was working fine.


Jason advised that he had met with DDN representatives and also Mount Marty.  DDN will allow the consortium members to jump on the network.  DDN will also provide and set up new equipment to existing members, which includes a digital system, codec, digital TV and one digital camera.  Any other equipment would need to be purchased by each individual school  This system would allow access without the use of Knology or Golden West.  District’s will need to make a motion at the March meeting to discontinue the contract with Knology.  DDN advised Jason that they have or will have fiber to each of the school buildings prior to the start of next school year.  Preliminary budgeting would indicate that SILDL assessments could be reduced with the use of this new system, and the addition of Clark, Arlington, Estelline, and Sioux Valley.  The new members will pay $3,750 per year without e-rate services.  Mount Marty has agreed to be a partner with SILDL only and will sign a Memorandum of Understanding.  They will pay the consortium $350 per month for the partnership.  A motion was made by Tom Culver and seconded by Tim Rhead to move to the state DDN system and discontinue the contract with Knology.  All present voted yes.

A discussion was held concerning the changes to program proposed at the January meeting.  It is the general consensus that the SILDL will not go forward with that proposal.  Let Jason know of any other classes you would be interested in receiving or offering.  Cheryl will develop a new preliminary budget based on the decisions made today.

A motion was made by Tom Culver and seconded by Tim Rhead to adjourn the meeting.  All present voted yes.  Meeting adjourned at 11:35 a.m.  Next meeting will be held on Wednesday, April 17th at 10 a. m. at the Southeast Area Cooperative office.
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Larry Johnke, President




Cheryl R. Johnson, Business Manager
